

Administrative Assistant <adminassist@southrussell.com>

5/9/24 Properties Cmte. Meeting

1 message

Ruth Cavanagh cavanagh@southrussell.com>

Thu, May 9, 2024 at 7:15 PM

To: Ruth Cavanagh <rcavanagh@southrussell.com>, William Koons <mayor@southrussell.com>, Gerald Canton <gcanton@southrussell.com>, Street Commissioner <streets@southrussell.com>, Administrative Assistant <adminassist@southrussell.com>

The scheduled, sunshined Properties Committee meeting was called to order at 1:04 p.m. on 5/9/24. Attendees were Councilmen Canton & Cavanagh, Mayor Koons, Streets Commissioner Alder.

Alder stated the Rarick Cemetery Railings have been ordered, he will call Roby to get update.

Canton discussed feedback from Parks Cmte. meeting regarding SRV Park Bathrooms, where there was overwhelming support for CXT, non-flush bathroom approved a year ago by Planning Commission & ARB.

Mayor discussed the corner (Fairweather) lot; agreement to leave alone for this year. 2025 we can ask CT for update to Master Plan with this lot. Mayor discussed 131 Fairview property, no changes.

Judy Harvey met with Mayor at SRV Park this morning, Harvey hired and paid native plant landscapers to clean out the Harvey Butterfly garden. Harvey proposed her garden group would like to install a brick walkway from Pavilion to the garden bench. Further, Mrs. Harvey would like to establish a fund for perpetual care of the garden, which was planted in 2021 in memory of her late husband, Mayor Tom Harvey. Canton will notify Park Committee for input & decision.

Mayor continued discussion regarding the Rain Garden, it is working well. Suggestions from CRWP will be reviewed. Mayor and Alder to meet tomorrow with Josh Myers at Noon.

Cavanagh to call Geauga Parks to inquire cost of a controlled burn at the Park.

Mayor asked if interested in sponsoring Pavilion Concert at cost of \$750? No interest.

Three Eagle Scout projects;

- 1. Interurban kiosk, 4' x 6' approximately, by Jack Overman.
- 2. SRPD Trail markers by Jake Evans.
- 3. Bat houses by Warren Stevens.

Discussion of Hayride safety rules for Fall Festival with guidance from Solicitor.

Canton mentioned discussion earlier at Safety Cmte. regarding allowing alcohol at SRV Park. Universal agreement to post rule alcohol not permitted. Need to include written acknowledgement on Park rental contract. To determine if posted on Park sign.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Cavanagh, Chair